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Minutes  Tim Elliott 

Minutes of CNEW meeting 4/01/2010 
 
New/visitors: 
Tim Joyce, Ray Lucier, Rex Baker 
  
External VP David Hanssen is investigating options for 
future major demonstrators - "big name" turners who 
might present to us in, say, 2012.  Please contact him if 
you would like to suggest any particular demonstrator that 
he might contact. 
  
Next month's program will be on segmented turning tech-
niques. 
  
John Berke gave a treasurer's report: 
  Starting balance:   $4879 
  Income:       $ 354 
  Expenses:         $ 234 
  Ending balance:     $4998 
  
Photographer Mary Maguire noted that it is much easier to 
document our show-and-tell items accurately if you would 
please sign your work. 
  
The CNEW store has a new supply of CA glue and 2" 
sanding disks. 
  
Next month's Learn & Turn will be on sharpening. 
  

Presidentõs Message   Rick Angus 

It's a busy season for woodturning.  Totally Turning 2010 
finished at the end of last month; the crafts sale at the 
Worcester Craft Center is fast approaching; the AAW Na-
tional Symposium will be presented in June in nearby 

Hartford CT.   

I hope that you are taking advantage of such learning op-
portunities.  I have been attending TT since it began even 
before the Adirondack Woodturners Association was 
formed as the Northeast Woodworkers Association 
(founded 24 years ago) event known as Woodworkers 
Weekend.  The woodworker's Weekend covered all wood-
working techniques but had at least a third of the presen-
tations covering woodturning.  Presenters all were local 
NWA club members and the registration fee was modest.  
Though I have many fond memories (and a couple Faux 
Pasðjust ask George Guadiane or other from  AWA and 
they will gladly tell you some slightly embarrassing sto-

ries).   

The upcoming national symposium promises to be a fan-
tastic opportunity to see many famous woodturners, 
turned objects by artists of all levels and meet local 
friends.  I find myself humbled by the examples of such 
great work in the instant gallery and then I try to turn it into 
inspiration.   If I take even one small idea from someoneôs 
fantastic work and apply it to mine in my own way, I feel 
that I have taken another discernible step in my woodturn-

ing development.  I hope that you will do the same.   
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The CNEW Skew  

Next Meeting Details 

Topic: Segmented Turning Techniques 

Speaker:  To be Determined 

Date:  May 6, 2010 

Learn & Turn 

5:00 to 6:25 p.m. 

Topic: Sharpening the Skew Chisel 
Please see more details on page 3  
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The Worcester Center for Crafts will have an indoor/
outdoor show sometime in June.  We have an opportunity 
to get a booth, but many indoor spots have already been 
claimed.  There was sufficient interest to support this, and 
we voted to have Reid Gilmore contact the center and 
book a space if the date does not conflict with the AAW 
symposium. Richard Hunt told us that the Craft Center has 
their woodshop open again and will be starting classes 
soon. 
  
Jerry Sambrook gave an update on Kip Christensen's 
plans to demo for us in June.  Eric Holmquist volunteered 
to help transport Kip from CT on the day of our demo.  We 
will charge ourselves $10 each for the June meeting to 
cover demo-related expenses. 
  
Jerry offered that he could help the CNEW store get an 
inventory of 7mm slimline pen kits if there was enough 
interest.  These would be titanium finish and, depending 
on volume, could be offered to members at under $4.00 
each.  We voted to have Jerry obtain 100 kits for the store. 
  
Members who participated in the public make-a-pen demo 
at the show this year were offered an opportunity to pur-
chase from Craft Supplies at a discount.  The AAW also 
has a vendor discount program now - see their website for 
details. 
  
There was some discussion about how the dolly used to 
move our Jet lathe might be improved.  Several members 
are working on this. 
  
Charlie Croteau will organize a group trip to visit Sean 
Roberts woodworking - probably Saturday May 8 at 10 
AM.  Charlie also informed the members that he traded a 
Will Hunt platter for approximately $22,500 in wheelchairs 
via our Project Goodwill. 
  
We voted to have Jerry Sambrook coordinate another 
public make-a-pen demo for the Spirit of Wood show in 
Bedford next October.  He expects that Craft Supplies will 
again provide donated materials. 
  
Dave Eaton invited members to join the ART group's trip 
to Bad Dog Burls on Apr 17 at 10 AM.  ART will also have 
a program with Bin Pho the weekend before the AAW 
symposium. 
  
Johannes Michelson is offering small-group classes at his 
workshop in Vermont.  He will also be hosting 3-day 
classes with Graeme Priddle in June at the same location. 

Dave Eaton encouraged members to organize their own 
informal open shops at any time - we don't have to wait for 
CNEW to announce them next winter. 

LEARN AND TURN  
The Learn N 'Turn  for May's meeting will be about 
"Sharpening Skew chisels".  We will use a  grinding ma-
chine with a Wolverine Sharpening System.  Learn N 
Turners must bring their own tools so that the activity can 
be "hands on".  This exercise will be in preparation for a 
later Learn N Turn in July  dealing with turning projects 
using the skew.  We will begin around 5:00 PM. 
Richard Hunt 

 
WORCESTER CENTER FOR CRAFTS SHOW 

Reid Gilmore has arranged for CNEW to have a booth in 
the Worcester Center of Crafts show.  The show dates are 
May 14-16.  Anyone that would like to sell their turnings in 
the show should contact Reid 
at  reid.gilmore@umassmed.edu  or 508-603-1248.  Reid 
will give those interested in participating all of the neces-
sary information when you call or email him. 

 

KIP CHRISTENSEN 
We would like to know what you are most interested in 
having Kip show us during his demo the evening of June 
3rd. Please review the following list of topics and let me 
know which ones interest you most. I'll let you know what 
topics got the most votes during our next meeting on May 
6.Projects Fast and Fun (relatively quick pro-
jects): spinning top, sphere, golf ball paper clip holder, 
egg, oil lamp with ebonized band,  wall clock, desk clock, 
fridge magnet, tool handle with wire burn and w/
pyrography, Corian ladle holder,  curly fries, carving mal-
let, doorstop, stick pen, ball and cup game. Projects/
instruction requiring more time: Production box with 
inlay and chatter-work, Lighthouse on burl base. Principles 
of design with bud vase,  Principles of clean cutting with 
spindle projects. ALSO - We are in conversation with the 
Central Connecticut Woodturners to see whether we will 
be putting Kip and his wife up Wednesday the 2nd. Re-
gardless of that we need a place for him and his wife to 
stay Thursday after the CNEW demo. Please let me know 
if you have the possibility to accommodate Kip and his 
wife possibly Wednesday evening June 2nd, and definitely 
Thursday evening June 3rd. Thanks very much! David 
Hanssen 

http://reid.gilmore@umassmed.edu
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Reid Gilmore  
 
 
Hollow form, box 
elder and ebony 
 
 
 

 
 
Maple bowl with tex-
tured and burnished 
band 
 
 

 
Eric Holmquist 

Improved pen  
mandrel for OneWay 
live center 
 
 
 

 
Improved ways 
clamp for Jet 
lathe 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Poured bottle stop blank 
 
 

 
 
Maple weed pot 

SHOW AND TELL  

Rick Angus 

Cherry  bowl 

 

 

 

 

 

Ash bowl 

 

Curley maple bowl 

Prize winner at 

Totally Turning 

 

 

Weed pot with glass tube 

 

 

 

Dave Eaton  

< Pepper mill 
from his demo 

 

Pepper mill in  

Kingwood    > 

 

 

 

Salt grinder, walnut 
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Al Gilburg  

 

Pepper mill from baseball bat 
blank 

 

 

Wide Rim Bowl in  

Camphor 

 

 

 

 

Buzz Hawes  

Two segmented platters 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Platter with segmented design on rim 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Art Bodwell  

 

Two vases with 
staved sides 

 

Laminated bowl from a 
single board 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Richard Hunt  

Spalted maple bowl 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kevin Nee  

 

Laminated  

rolling pins 

 

 

 

 

 

Frank White  

Cherry vase with carved feather design,  

blackened with gesso 

 

 

 



CNEW Skew: Volume 23; Number 1, February 2010 

Monthly Newsletter of the Central New England Woodturners Page 5 

 
 
 

Membership Application  
To join or renew membership, please com-
plete this form and a check made payable 
to CNEW and bring it to a CNEW meeting 
or mail it to: 
 

Treasurer, Central New England Woodturn-
ers 
c/o Jon Berke 
22 Walden Way 
Milford, MA 01757 
 

Annual dues: $30 including e-mail delivery of newsletter; $35 for postal delivery of 
newsletter. 

Central New England Woodturners 

A Chapter of the American Association of Woodturners 

 

Find us on the web @ www.cnew.org 

Membership Application 
To join or renew membership, please complete this form and a check made payable to CNEW and bring it to a CNEW 
meeting, pay it online at the CNEW website, or mail it to: 
Treasurer, Central New England Woodturners 
c/o Jon Berke 
P. O Box. 224 

Hopkinton, MA 01748  

Annual dues: $30 including e-mail delivery of newsletter; $35 for postal delivery of newsletter.  
Name: ___________________________________________   Please check appropriately below 

Street: ___________________________________________   __ New Member 

City: _____________________________________________   __ Returning Member  

State: ____________________________& Zip: ___________   __ e-Mail Newsletter ($30.00) 

e-Mail: ____________________________________________   __ Snail Mail Newsletter ($35.00) 

Please let us know of your interests:  
How long have you been turning? ____________ 
What programs would you like to see at meetings? ____________________________________________________ 

Would you like to demonstrate at a meeting?  Yes/No  If so, what topics do you offer?  ________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 


